Present were Oliver Andrews, Roalnd Sallada and Betty Hooper.

Harold Strong, Welfare Chairman, called in regard to the application of in Town support from Daniel Zwillinger. The case will be given more consideration before a decision is made.

Walter Leach, Jr. came in to ask if the road crew would put gravel and scrape the road on the Horton Foote Hill. He described it as being in very bad condition.

John Ballou came by and was advised that there have been complaints about mini-bikes being driven on the main haighway. He will try to cath up with the offenders.

Chief Ballou submitted an application from Frederic Cutting to serve on the police force. The Selectmen will vote on the application when the full Board is present.